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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       2/14/2022 
Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:   4:31 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary, Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Bart Petterle, Jim Shipley, Mickey Razy, Doug Becker, Tony Garcia, David Richter, Dave 
Longcor. 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the 
January 10, 2022, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:   Happy Valentine’s Day.  Dick received a request for use of the lower range by a for-profit instructor.  
The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to continue our policy of not allowing any other for-profit 
instructors on the Club’s ranges.   
 
FYI – The State Water Quality Resources Board has changed management.  The ranges maybe visited by someone from 
the State Water Quality Resources Board. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob reported that a member was investigated for violating range 
safety and unsportsmanlike conduct.  The investigation was conducted by the Senior Range Manager.  The member 
canceled his El Dorado Gun Club Membership before the investigation was completed. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported the following: 
 
 Memberships expired 12/31/2021 – 313 
 Current Memberships – 376 
 Life Members - 122 
 New Memberships – 52 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 1/31/2022: 
 

Checking Account $61,695.03 
Savings Account $40,135.92 
EV Account  $21,585.70 
USPSA Account  $  3,316.12 
 

Winter Dinner results:   Dinner Raffle Ticket Profit = $322.00 
   Gun Raffle Ticket Profit = $1057.08 
    
Sandra also reported that Wilkinson’s Portables will be picking up the handicapped porta-potty.  The secondary porta-
potty belongs to the Gun Club.  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to pay $55/month for servicing the 
Club’s porta-potty.  This porta-potty will be moved to the upper parking lot at the lower range. 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  Dave reported that everything was operating as normal. 
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Trap Range Managers:  Mickey reported that the Pool Boys are going to be at the shotgun range on Saturday.  The past 
multiplex had 16 shooters, more than was expected, and a profit of $600.  Activity at the range has been middle to heavy 
use.  The junior team has a certified range safety officer.  Mickey met with the Junior Team Head Coach to discuss safety 
issues. 
 
Old Business:  Charlie reported that all that is needed to finish the bathroom is rain gutters and warmer weather to epoxy 
the floors.  Thank you, Charlie, for a great job and a wonderful facility. 
 
New Business:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to start the meetings at 4:00 P.M., on the second 
Monday of each month. 
 
Next meeting:  3/14/2022, at 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 


